

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

Carolina Mejia District One Gary Edwards

District Two
Tye Menser

District Three

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

November 2, 2021

Jan Robinson, President Chehalis River Basin Land Trust PO Box 563 Chehalis, WA 98531

Dear Ms. Robinson:

SUBJECT: 2021 Thurston County Conservation Futures Grant Program Award Letter

Congratulations! The Board of County Commissioners (Board) approved the Chehalis River Basin Land Trust's request for \$28,000 from the Conservation Futures fund to support the purchase of a 28.3-acre conservation easement on parcel 09060005004 (the Seiler Conservation Easement project).

The Board agreed to provide funds for the Seiler Conservation Easement project with the condition that the following be completed prior to **September 30, 2022:**

- 1. Recording of and financial transaction for the conservation easement.
- 2. Execution of a Conservation Agreement with the County.

A copy of the Conservation Futures Administrative Guidelines has been attached to the digital version of this letter for your reference. Changes to the scope or nature of this project may require further approval by the Board of County Commissioners.

Thank you for your interest in the Thurston County Conservation Futures program. Please contact Andrew Deffobis in Community Planning & Economic Development at (360) 786-5467 or andrew.deffobis@co.thurston.wa.us should you have any questions about this award.

____ (Initials)
County Manager/Asst. County Manager

Sincerely,

Tye Menser, Chair

Gary Edwards, Vice-Chair

Carolina Mejia, Commissioner

Attachment via email